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May 4, 2025 

The Honorable Bruce Westerman 
Chairman, Committee on Natural Resources 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20815 

Dear Chairman Westerman: 

On behalf of ConocoPhillips, we deeply appreciate your support for the responsible 
development of our federal lands to meet the energy needs of our country and to enhance 
energy security for Americans and the world. The Committee's proposed title to the FY 
2025 budget reconciliation legislation will enhance our ability to achieve both of these 
goats. We strongly support this legislation. 

President Trump has laid out an ambitious energy agenda and this legislation will be key to 
increasing energy production and development on federal lands. It will be particularly 
helpful in achieving the goals of the President's Executive Order 14153, Unleashing 
Alaska's Extraordinary Resource Potential. For more than 50 years, ConocoPhillips has 
been safely and reliably developing Alaska's oil and gas resources. This legislation is an 
important step forward to restoring a balanced approach to energy production from federal 
lands. 

Thank you very much for your leadership in Congress on natural resource issues. Please let 
me know if we can be of assistance to you on this or any other matter. I can be reached at 
202-833-0914. 

Kevin J. Avery 
Vice President 
Federal Government Affairs 
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